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Mr. President.

Iceland has the following comments on
Rights Council, adopted earlier today.

The establishment of the Human Rights
tasks which the General Assembly was
Summit in 2005.

the resolution on the establishment of the Human

council marks the fulfilment of one of the major
mandated to carryr out by Heads of State at the

Recognising that the establishment of the council here today is a result of long and difficultnegotiations, it is inevitable that compromises have had to bL made. Indeed, I feel obliged toregister disappointment that the final outcome does not match the ambitions in the clear andprincipled approach proposed by the Secretary General in his original report.

Iceland supported the resolution because the alternative of falling back on the Commission isunacceptable and not in the interests of human rights. Despite our reservations, Iceland hasalso been encouraged by the views of human righti NGos lile amnesfy International.

The status of the Council as a subsidiary body of the General Assembly is a step fbrward andwe look forward to the review of the status within the next five years, with a view toelevating it to a principal organ of the LlN. we also recognise that its more frequent meetingswill better equip it to address urgent human rights issues.

The resolution also preserves key skengths of the commission, including its unique systemof independent experts known as Special Procedures, as well as the important arrangementsand practices for NGO participation in its work.

From the outset it has been the firm belief of Iceland that the composition of the council andthe quality of its membership will have an impact on the functioning of the Council and thecredibilify of its work. we still are of this view. Indeed, Iceland will not vote for anycandidate country that is under sanctions imposed by the Security Council, for human rightsrelated reasons or any country that is .onrid.red io be committing gross and systematicviolations of Human riehts.

Mr. President,

I would like to thank you and your two Co-chairs, Ambassador Kumalo from South Africaand Ambassador Arias from Panama, for your tireless efforts and determination in bringingour long process to a successful conclusion. I also wish to thank the Secretary-General for hisendeavours in this exercise.

Thank you.
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